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“I Hope You Know” 
 

These are the words I posted to social media in the late 
hours of Friday, August 25, 2017: 
 
“The longest day...our Husband, Dad, Father-in-law, and 
most cherished Papa has laid his armor by, quietly in the 
early minutes just past midnight (08-25-17). Words are a 
friend of mine, but I'm in poverty of words to tell you the 
extraordinary man of God he was to witness, learn from, and 
adore. 
Sifting through the memories seems to be endless. There are 
no bad ones which must be culled. Perhaps the one to lean 
on now is his simple prayer over our meals, "Father, thou 
knowest our needs more so than we do." Dad's prayer was 
answered time and time again, we always had provision. In 
the midst of this heartache we know we will find comfort. 
Our hearts are empty but our joy is full knowing this our 
giant of faith has found his rest, with ample work following 
his path (Revelation 14:13). 
The messages, calls, gifts of comfort and food have blessed 
us. Your prayers have sustained us. Thank you for loving Dad 
and our family. We love you.” 
So much has transpired since those words were shared.  Dad 
wanted something simple, just a brief time spent during an 
afternoon when his time came.  Our family knew better, not 
that we did not want to honor Dad, but that his life and 
influence were of a greater scope than he could have 
imagined or believed.  As we began the evening to receive 
guests for Dad’s visitation, we stood for over three solid 
hours as loved ones from all points of Dad’s life came to give 
a final farewell, some a final salute.  We were captivated by 
the outpouring of love.  Dad would have been certain those 
who came were victims of mistaken identity.  None who 
knew him believed he deserved anything less.   

My brother and I honored our Dad as best we could, 
by fulfilling his known wish to us that we conduct his 
funeral.  We’ve known for over ten years of Dad’s 
wish.  We each had a lifetime to reflect on what to 
say.  I suppose if we were given another lifetime we 
still would have wanted more time.  My thought in 
reflection these last many days has been this, 
“Whatever day your loved one passes, you would have 
wish it would have been the next day instead.”  Time 
can be our friend and enemy, but it must always be 
our reminder to gain an heart of wisdom (Psalm 90:10
-12).   
My Mendy and I have been more than blessed by the 
words of comfort, calls, messages, visits, gifts of food, 
generous support of friendship and love, since the 
news of this moment came to us.  You’ve encouraged 
our hearts, the hearts of our children, and mother.  
When people love you it is special.  When people love 
your family, it is unforgettable.  More than fifty of our 
friends and connections in Middle TN made the 
journey to share in our sorrow and remembrance of 
Dad.  Countless more have shown their presence in 
our lives in other ways.  We will never be able to 
adequately say “thank you” but we pray you know we 
mean it from our hearts.  Dad loved the Centerville 
church.  Thank you for loving him and our family.  I 
hope you know, we love you.   



September Series 
Come and See… 

 

The Maker ’s Mark 
 

September 6 
The World 

Fish Camp/ Care Group 1 Desserts 

 

September 13  
The Wonders 

Bill McDonald’s Class 

 

September 20 
The Willing 

Mike Elkins’ Class 

 

September 27 
The Work 

Wayne Qualls’ Class 

 

 

Wednesday 7 P.M. 

Different Speaker Each Week 

Dinner Served in Fellowship Hall  

 5:30-6:30   

ANOTHER EXCELLENT LIGHTHOUSE… This  was 

especially wonderful as Freed-Hardeman Dickson 
hosted the evening.  Thank you to Dan Nelson 

and Ricky Willingham for feeding us and telling 
us more about all that FHU Dickson has to offer.  

After the Lighthouse and Devo, the Youth 

Deacons took the opportunity once again to 
discuss the Youth Minister search process with 

the youth group.  There was a lot of discussion as 
well as much input on what our young people 

would like to see continued and started in the 
time to come.  Thanks to David Brown, Clay 

Chessor, Brett Martin, Eric Nash, Brian Qualls and 

Jeremy Qualls for their leadership and the time 
dedicated to this process. 

 WITHIN THE NEXT FEW WEEKS.. Be 
looking for a sign-up list for RUSH at FHU.  This is 

for the Junior & Senior High.  Cost is $25 plus 

two meals.  This will include a t-shirt and all the 
events of the day.  We plan to leave at 7:30am 

Saturday, Sept 30 and return by 1:00am Sunday, 
Oct 1. 

 I CONTINUE WITH WAYS you can be a 
benefit to the next youth minister, here is the 

third installment in no particular order… 

#3 FIND A WAY TO BE INVOLVED AND JOIN IN.  
I have always had sign up lists for hosts, 

included our Deacons in the work and asked from 
time to time for help with special events.  Most of 

the time, however it was just easier for Misty and 

me to do it.  This had nothing to do with a lack of 
volunteers or people wanting to be involved.  

More than not I often heard, “Let us know if we 
can help.”  You see, my greatest weakness in 

ministry has always been asking.  Even with my 

personality it wasn't that I felt I could do it 
better, it was just I often felt it was my job.  In 

the later years of my ministry I have understood better the 
disservice I have done to the community of the church allowing 

them extra time to connect with their children, grandchildren or 
just the youth of the church.  I encourage you to find ways you can 

help, be a benefit, lend a hand or encourage the youth ministry or 

youth minister.  Next, after offering that assistance and allowing 
time for the youth minister to do background checks or other 

necessary items to make that possible, find your place, get involved 
and continue to do that thing.  “Where do you need me?” is always 

easier to hear than, “Let me know if you need me.”  Thanks for 

everyone that has always volunteered and helped in so many ways.  
It truly makes the work easier as we encourage our youth and as 

we seek to… follow His path, -Craig 

 

September 10  

Junior high 

Fireside  

To Be Announced  

7-9 
 

September 11  

Bible Study  

Guys@Dotsonõs 

Girls@Newsomõs 

6-7 
 

September 13  

Lighthouse   

5-7 
 

September 17  

Senior High 

Fireside  

Reagan Qualls 7-9 
 

September 22  

5th Quarter  

Fellowship Hall 

After the game-11:30 
 
 

September 24  

Sparks & 

Intermediate  

Movie Day  

Lighthouse 3-6 
 
 

September 27  

Lighthouse   

5-7 

 

September 30  

RUSH @ FHU  

7:30am-1:00am 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Disaster Relief for 
Hurricane Harvey Victims  

 
For the next two Sundays we will be 

taking donations in the Adult Bible 
Classes for the disaster relief in Texas. 

The El Campo Church of Christ in El 

Campo, Texas is coordinating a relief 

effort from their location. The El 

Campo congregation is located along 

the coastal region of Texas, about 65 

miles southeast of Houston. They are 

providing clean-up supplies, food for 

victims and volunteers. The minister 

for the congregation is John McCord. 

John is a native of Hickman County. If 

you don’t have an opportunity to give 

in bible class, you can bring your 

donation by the office. 



CONTRIBUTION  
$12,809.00  
 BUDGET  

$ 12,968.00  

Home: Hattie Delk, Louise Bates, Charles 
Horner, Charles Minick, Fronia Nash, 
Alvitea Sunder, Dan & Martha Jo Wallace,  
A.J. & Willie B. Coates,  J.W. & Sue Roder, 
Troy Parks, Raymond Truett  

Nursing Home: 
 
Life Care Center: Seth Armstrong, Georgia 
Moss, Pearl Mayberry, Helen Hudgins, 
Larry Talley, Nellie Kalosis, Lucy Noles,  
Sammye Elrod,  Bobby Breece,  L.T. 
Aydelott, Jim Wright   
Hickman County Nursing Home:  
Francis McClanahan, Eltie Davis,  Shirley 
Bryant, Sybil Jenkins 
Dickson Health & Rehab.:  
Jane Berryman 
NHC Columbia, 5017 Trottwood, 
Columbia, Tennessee: 38401  Ann 
Spencer  

      Area Events  

D          Thank You  

...Annette Barber spent a couple of days at 
Horizon Medical Center due to falling.  
...Polly Lancaster will have surgery for 
mouth cancer September 6th. 
...Mike Plunkett will have shoulder 
replacement surgery September 6th at St. 
Thomas Mid-Town.  

Recovering from surgery or other illness:  
Diane Hubbs, Valerie Barker, Nancy Price, 
Bonnie Roder, Jennifer Baltz, Hershel 
Mayberry,  Waverly Grace Cannon, Becky 
Gatewood,  Mary Helen Barber, Erin 
Chester Roberts, Allene & Thurman 
Gordon, Bessie Shepard, John Ed Hooten,  
Jo Atkinson, Betty Davidson 
Please Pray For Those Who Are Dealing 
With Cancer:  
Eric Fuller, Terry Bradley, Ewell Garrette,  
DeJa Sanders, Beverly Grimes, Brian 
Olive, Jr. Baker, Jack Lowery, Johnnie 
Ruth Denton, Lovada Burklow, Jennifer 
Kelley, Marie Bates, Henrietta Rochelle, 

Bruce Bowen, Susan Sullivan, Danny 
Bates, Jimmy Mathis, Susan Campbell, 
Bonnie Runions, Sheryl Elkins, John 
Beard, Melissa Barber Bryant 
Parkinson’s Disease:  
Guy Barber, Reba Horner, Martha 
Leathers 
Lyme Disease:  Anna Ingram Ballou 

Jamie Stoltz 
came before 
the church this 
past Sunday. 
Jamie stated 
he has had a 

difficult time over the past 
months due to health 
problems. He has requested 
your prayers for strength as he 
moves forward and strives to 
live a Christian life.  

cRequesting  
Prayers 

D            Sympathy         

...We express our sympathy to James 
Easley at the loss of his aunt  Edna 
McClannahan, of the Shipps Bend 
community,  who passed away at the 
age of 98. She was a devoted member 
of the Ships Bend Church of Christ .  
...We express our sympathy to Irene 

McAlister on the loss of her son Bob 
McAlister. She has recently moved. Her 
new address is:  
Brookdale 
9606 NE Zac Lentz Parkway  
Apt. 203 
Victoria, Texas   77904  
...We express our sympathy to the 
family of Kevin Tidwell who passed 
away.  

...Wednesday Night Fall Series 
at the South Gate Church of 
Christ, 2700  Pulaski Highway 
Columbia, TN  38401 “Growing 
In God’s Word” 6:30 P.M. 
Speaker September 6: Bill 
McDonald “Growing Through 
Grief”.  Series goes through 
October 25th.  
...23rd Annual Gospel Singing 
at the Rocky Valley Church of 
Christ Friday, September 8, 
2017  7 P.M. until…. 
...Homecoming at the Totty’s 
Bend Church of Christ 

September 10, 2017. Speaker: 
Ted Burleson Bible Class: 10 
A.M., Worship: 11 A.M. 
Followed by fellowship meal 
and afternoon worship.  

Maxine Shepherd writes: “I want to 
thank everyone for the cards I 
received for my 90th birthday. It’s so 
nice to be remembered.” 
Katie Bates writes: "I would like to 
thank everyone for the cards and 
birthday wishes I received for my 97th 
birthday. You made my day very 
special!" 

Fantastic  
Friends & Family Day! 
Great Crowd, Uplifting 

Worship and Fellowship! 

Please 

Pray for:  



Read Scripture 

 
September 10: Monty Dunn 

      September 17:  Wayne Rediker 

Elderõs Prayer 
September 10  

 
Shane Willis  

 

Life - Line   

Daily Updates & 

Devotional Message  

 931 - 729 - 5055,  

    931 - 729 - 0022  

   

Prayer Week Of  September 10 
 

 S.M.W.                                    S.M.D. 
Cody Woods                           Scott Miley                                                               

              S.E.W.                                      S.E.D.                             
         Jeremy Qualls                        Eddie Boone                                       

W.E.B.S.                                W.E.D. 
        Don  Luther                       Connor McAlister                                                                      

What if you knew where all of your money was going 
each month? ...What if you were debt-free, investing and making 

wise spending decisions? With Dave Ramsey’s class Financial Peace 
University, you CAN take control of your money and start planning for 
your future. If you’re interested in learning more about the class or 
signing up for it please visit http://www.fpu.com/1045975. For more 
details notify Stevy Odom. stevylwoods@gmail.com Classes are  
scheduled for Sunday September 10,17,24, October 1,8,15,22,29, and 

November 5th at the Centerville Church of Christ at 4 P.M.   
 

Wait on Table  
2nd Sunday 

 
Jim Hudgins 

 
3rd Sunday 
Scott Bailey 

 
4th Sunday 

Mark Chessor 
 

Left Side 
Ethan Horner 
Andy Weber 
Joey Hunt 
Phil Griggs 

 
Right Side 

David Brown 
Brett Martin 
Leon Gilbert 
J.B. Brown 

D           Memorial 

...a Memorial has been given to the 
Scholarship Fund in memory of Bob 
McAlister by the following: Patricia Skelton, 
Paul & Liz Bryant, Charlie & Linda Shelton. 
...a Memorial has been given to the Camp 
Meribah Scholarship Fund in memory of 
Dwight Allen by Charlie & Linda Shelton.   
...a Memorial has been given to the Camp 
Meribah Scholarship fund in memory of Bob 
McAlister by Lonnie & Marilyn Gilliam. 

 

Off To College ...  
 

Austin Peay University : Levi Parks     
 

University of Tennessee  Knoxville : Zachery Ghant  
    

 University of Tennessee ðMartin: Abigail Loveless  
 

Samford University : Savannah Potts, Karly Potts    
 

 David Lipscomb : Mackenzie Baltz  
 

Harding University : Brandy Hudgins, Audrey Tilman  
 

Freed Hardeman University : Kailey Cannon, Griffin  
Elkins, Lauren Hunt, Alexis Hudgins, Rachel Hudgins, 

Riley Qualls, Colby Shelton, Grady Teet     

 
Columbia State : Katelyn Prince, Rachel Walls  

 
 Motlow State Community College:   Barrett Davis  

 

*Please inform the office of others  

Attention Kids : 

 

Bible Hour Resumes 
 Sunday Night, September 

10th! 

Hungry Hound 

Pantry Item: Corn  

http://www.fpu.com/1045975

